

NWMMOC NEWSLETTER May 2020

News

Just before the lockdown we did manage to achieve a couple of things. On 2 March Bill, Keith and Chris met up at the Army Flying Museum to take photographs. These are in hand for when we are able to fix a new rally date.

Secondly, thanks to Steve Chater's patient efforts, the barn find we were alerted to in 2018,

"Ruth's car", has found a buyer and is in the process of being restored.



Donation

The Committee have agreed a donation from club funds of £100 to the Covid Support Fund at Great Western Hospital.

Keeping in touch

Many thanks to those of you who have provided snippets of Minor-related news and memories, which Julian is adding to "Minor Messages" on our website on a weekly basis. Click here. More, please! Send to bill.

Gill Waters and Steve Chater have offered to be available for anyone who would like to ring them for a chat at any time.



Plans

We are grateful to Cameron and Sarah Bracher for initial work on a Facebook page. This is currently on hold pending further discussion with the committee.

The committee are investigating virtual meetings using Zoom.

The following events are anticipated as soon as we can plan them:

Visit to **Pendon Museum** landscape model.

Drive out to Lacock. Bill has prepared a route, ready for trialling as soon as we can drive again.

2021 Branch Rally to celebrate 40 years of the branch (we hope at the <u>Army Flying</u> Museum). 2020 rally cheques received will be returned.

In the meantime, keep safe and well.